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SAFETY RI:CALL H33 PO ERT AI ' C N~ OL MODULJE 

Dcar: (Name) 

Tl:l..Is notic.e is sel1l to you in accordance with t.he requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle 
Safety Act 

Chrysler has decided that a defect, which elates to motor vehicle safety, exists in some 2009 model year 
Chrysler SebliDg; Dodge Avenger, Caliber~ and Journey; and Jeep@ Compass and Patriot vehicles. 

The problem is... The Powertrain Control Module (PCM) on your vehicle (YIN: xxxxxxn'XXxxxxxxx) 
may have been manufactured with an adhesive that could cause the printed circuit 
board to break. This can cause the engine to staU and resnlt in a crash without 
warning. 

What your deale)' 
will do... 

Chrysler will repair your vehicle free of charge (parts and Jabor). To do this, your 
dealer will replace the PCM and install new software. The work will take about 1 hour 
to complete. However, additional time may be necessary depending Oll service 
schedules. 

What Y0lt must 
do to ensure your 
safety... 

Simply contact your dealer right away to schedule a service appointment. Ask the 
dealer to hold the part for your vehicle or to order it before your appointment. 
Remember to bringtbis letter with you to youT dealer. 

[fyou need help... lfyou have questions or concerns which your dealer is unable to resolve, please contact 
Chrysler at 1-800-853-1403. 

Please help us update our records by fiIling out the attached prepaid postcard, ifany ofthe conditions listed on 
the card apply to you or your vehicle. 

I you hav already experienced this condition and have paid to have it repaired, you may send your original 
receipts and/or other adequat proofofpayment to the following address for reimbursement: Chrysler Recall 
Customer Assistance, P.O. Box 21-8007, Auburn Hills, Ml48321-8007, Attention: Reimbursement. 

Ifyour uealer fails or is unable to remedy this defect without charge and within a reasonable time, you may 
submit a written complaint to the Administrator, National Highway Traffic SafetyAdministration, 1200 New 
Jersey Ave" S.E.; Washingtoll, DC 20590, or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 
(TTY 1-800~424-9J53),or go to http://www.safercar.gov. 

Welre sorry for any inconvenience, but we are sincerely concerned about your safety. Thank you for your 
aUention to this important matter. 

Customer Services Field Operations 
Chrysler 

Notification Code H33 

Nole /<;' lessors receiving this recall: Federal regulation requires Ihal YOllforward lhis rer;all1l01iCe 10 Ihe lessee within IV days. 
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